NLEWIS TOWNSHIP BOARD OF SUPERVISORS

3920 PLEASANT GROVE ROAD

MIFFLINBURG, PA  17844

March 9 , 2021 Meeting Minutes


The Lewis Township Board of Supervisors met on Tuesday, March 9, 2021, at 7:30 p.m., at the Municipal Building, Millmont, Pennsylvania.  Those attending the meeting were as follows:  Supervisors Wayne Klingman, Karen Watters, Robert Goss, Jr., Solicitor Thomas Boop, and taxpayers of the township and Secretary, Karen L. Watters.  

Chairman, Wayne Klingman, Chairman called the meeting to order.  


The floor was opened for public comment.  Don Shively discussed proposed Solar Ordinances and the problems faced with approving solar in the township without certain restrictions.  Companies are approaching farmers to lease land for solar panels.  The panels have a certain “shelf” life and there are toxic issues with them when they are no longer functioning.  An ordinance with restrictions would protect landowners and farmers.  Attorney Boop will prepare a draft ordinance for the May meeting.

The minutes and treasurer’s report were reviewed.  Robert Goss, Jr. made a motion to approve the minutes for February, seconded by Wayne Klingman.  Robert Goss, Jr. made a motion to approve the treasurers report and pay the bills for March, seconded by Wayne Klingman.  All in favor, motion passed.

· Visitors - None
· Correspondence:  
· The Walter and Sharon Lesher add-on subdivision plan was reviewed and the board saw no problems.
· Zoning-Leon Hoover
· Building – No report

· Sewage – No report
· The ACT 537- Bassett sent a letter to DEP correcting the deficiencies noted by DEP.
· Wayne Klingman made a motion to increase the zoning fees as printed, seconded by Robert Goss, Jr.  All in favor.  Motion passed.
· Salt Shed was tabled at this time.
· It is with deep regrets, that our Roadmaster, Kenneth Catherman is retiring effective March 31, 2021.  The Board accepted his letter of retirement.

· We have some interest in the part time position, but will be advertising for applicants to interview in April.  Wayne Klingman made a motion to advertise the position of Roadmaster, seconded by Robert Goss, Jr.  All in favor.  Motion passed. The position is part time, with no benefits.

· Wayne Klingman told the board that Matt Dersham is running for Supervisor to replace him for 2020.
· Jim Emery was present to answer questions about code enforcement.

· Letter to Gearhart, need to move trailer partially on township property.

No further business to be conducted. Meeting adjourned.

Respectfully submitted, Karen L. Watters, Secretary
